Slovenian police bolster their forces along the border where an influx of migrants is expected 

Croatia has announced that it can no longer control migrants and that it will start moving them to the Slovenian border. We consider this measure to be incompatible with the legal position of the European Union and contrary to the agreements and announcements of the Croatian authorities regarding procedures in case of an influx of migrants arriving to Croatia. 
The Slovenian police have increased their numbers along the border where large numbers of migrants are expected. The police will make every effort to carry out their procedures in accordance with the law and by taking into account the obligations arising from our membership in the Schengen area, while ensuring the safety of our citizens. In procedures involving migrants we shall, as always, respect their human rights and dignity to the largest extent possible. 
